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1 PARKS COMMISSION MINUTES, JUNE 3, 2021 | City of Newburyport 

 

Minutes of the Newburyport Parks Commission 
June 3, 2021 

Via Zoom 
 
 
Call to order:  5:32 p.m. 
A quorum was present 
 
Meeting Recording: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/Y6iX9W2EU8gSbyjyyVd7t265dRKpMCf1FmtvhFNi1f
3jDRbJW5PLn_Nb5TSaK60n.EFjlkEa1-Ak-ET5Y 
 
In attendance:  Kimberly Turner, Paul Swindlehurst, Matthew Ellsworth, Charles Griffin 
 
Also In attendance:  Lisë Reid, Michael Hennessey, Jane Snow, James McCauley, Jennie 
Donahue 
 
Review Interim Master Plan for Lower Atkinson Common 
Commissioners reviewed a master plan sketch by Commissioner Turner which integrates 
the City’s proposed striping plan for Merrimac Street with a modified reconfiguration of 
the Halvorson Design Partnership’s Master Plan to address immediate needs for parking 
and playground at Lower Atkinson Common.  Commissioner Turner noted that parking 
layout may change according to future input by City Engineer and that the playground 
location indicated on this plan may change.  
 
Motion to approve plan as presented tonight by Commissioner Griffin, seconded by 
Commissioner Ellsworth. Roll call vote, 4Y. 
 
Adjourned  5:58 p.m. 
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